
IOWA MUNICIPAL FINANCE OFFICERS ASSOCIATION 
BOARD MEETING 

APRIL 16, 2025 

President Brian Weuve called the IMFOA Board of Directors teleconference to order at 1:00 p.m. with 
the following Board Members present:  Trish Gleason, Tricia Maiers, Darryl Ten Pas, Erin Learn, Dawn 
Siebken, Christina Eicher, Jess Drake, Andy Lent, and Deb Wheatley Field.  Absent:  Chrissi Wiersma.     

Sara Shonrock, ISU Clerk’s Institute Director, reported on the 20 scholarship applications she 
received and presented a list of the top ten scoring the highest.  After deliberation, Christina 
moved, Tricia seconded to award scholarships (up to $450 each) to Lexi Wiegmann, Tracey Lee, 
Korissa Tuegal, Schianne Schlitter, and Angie Butler.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
Upon referring to the letter of resignation Brian received from Chrissi on Monday, he noted 
that there is now a vacancy on the Board.  During deliberation on how to fill the vacancy, it 
was pointed out that there is no representation on the Board from the western side of the 
state, except for Darryl.   Therefore, Brian said he would contact the western regional 
clerks’ groups to see if anyone is interested in filling the vacancy.  A deadline of May 9, was 
set for accepting applications so Brian can appoint someone at the June 7, Board Meeting.  
If no applications are received, an application already on file may be considered.   
 
Trish moved, Darryl seconded, to adjourn at 1:42 p.m.     

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Deb Wheatley Field, 
Secretary/ Treasurer   
  
            


